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Parenting Tips 
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The early school years, from kindergarten 
to fourth grade, are a time of great 
transition.  

It can be amazing as a 
parent to watch as your 
child develops a 
personality. It can also be 
challenging to find a 
balance between 
discipline and respect for 
the child’s increasing 
maturity.  

As a social worker for 14 
years counseling children 
in elementary schools, 
I’ve had a lot of time to 
see what parents do, 
and I’ve noticed trends that 
both hurt and help children.  

Here I’ve compiled a few 
things that parents can keep 
in mind about their children’s 
development and how to 
best support them 
during this time of unique joys and 
challenges. 

Be Consistent 

Say what you mean and mean what you 
say. Often parents send 
unintentional signals to their 
children that they don’t really 
“mean it” until they have asked 
multiple times and raised their 
voice.  

If you want your child to do 
it the first time, stand and 
wait for them to do it. Kids 
want to please their parents; 
they just have to know what 
you mean. 

At this period of 
development, children’s 
thinking is very black and 
white; they don’t see greys. 
It’s either the rule, or not the 
rule, right or wrong, good or 
bad.  

Parents at this stage may try to 
reason with their children, 

giving them the abstract explanation for a 
rule, but children are often not able to  

 
grasp those kinds of abstractions yet. 
Sometimes “because I said so” is the most 
appropriate response!  

Avoid Giving Too Much 

Responsibility 

Every child is different. Some kids are 
ready by fourth grade to come home and 
do all their homework without adult 
supervision. But others are not. If your 
child is not doing what she’s supposed to 
do, it may be a signal that she needs more 
support. Don’t assume that because your 
child has reached a certain age, she is 
ready for a certain level of responsibility. 

 
/ƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ƻƴ ǇŀƎŜ пΦ  
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ß The Early School Years—Parenting 
Tips, pgs. 1 and 4 

ß Introduction to Catholic Charities’ 
Asset Development Services, pg. 2 

* Matched Savings program 

(IDA) 

* Tax filing services 

ß Celebrating the USCCB’s National 
Migration Week pg. 3 
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Introduction to Asset Development  
$ÉÄ ÙÏÕ ËÎÏ× #ÁÔÈÏÌÉÃ #ÈÁÒÉÔÉÅÓ ÃÁÎ ÈÅÌÐ ÙÏÕ ÓÁÖÅ ÆÏÒ Á ÂÉÇ 
ÉÎÖÅÓÔÍÅÎÔ ÏÒ ÄÅÖÅÌÏÐ Á ÂÕÓÉÎÅÓÓ ÐÌÁÎ ÆÏÒ ÙÏÕÒ ÎÅ× ÓÍÁÌÌ 
ÂÕÓÉÎÅÓÓȩ 7Å ÃÁÎ ÅÖÅÎ ÈÅÌÐ ÙÏÕ ǢÌÅ ÙÏÕÒ ÔÁØÅÓȢɕ 

ɕ )ÎÃÏÍÅ ÌÉÍÉÔÓ ÁÐÐÌÙ 

What is an IDA? 
An IDA is a special savings account for 
working, income-qualified individuals 
and families to build household assets 
and financial security.  

If you save in an IDA, your money will be 
matched $2 for every $1 you save. That 
means you’ll receive another two dollars 
for every dollar you save.  

You can save to:  

¶ Buy a home for your family 

¶ Pay for your education costs  
(including tuition, books, fees, etc.)  

¶ Start or expand a small business  
 
We offer free financial literacy and 
seminars linked to your savings goal.  

What can I save for? 
Your savings will be matched at a rate of 
$2 to $1 to invest in one of the following 
assets:  

1. Homeownership  

¶ Single-Family Home  

¶ Condominium  

¶ Townhouse  
 
2. Small Business  

¶ Starting a small business or home-
based business  

¶ Expand an existing small business  

¶ Working capital to purchase 
equipment, tools, or supplies, for 
business  

 
3. Post-Secondary Education and 
Vocational  

¶ Business and Management  

¶ Culinary & Hospitality  

¶ Travel & Tourism  

¶ Education & Teaching  

¶ IT & Computer Science  

¶ Real Estate  

¶ Medical, Nursing, & Allied Health  

¶ Web Design & Development  
 

What are the Requirements? 
¶ Have source of income from 
employment (part-time or full-time)  

¶ Have desire to save a portion of 
your income  

 
Certain income requirements also apply. 
Contact us for more information. 
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As a member agency of the Camden Asset 
Network (CAN) we offer free tax filing 
services to low-income families. Our 
Volunteer Income Tax Assistance (VITA) 
sites are located at our Camden and Salem 
County offices and staffed by volunteer IRS-
certified tax preparers. 

For the third year in a row, our site will help 
individuals with an annual household 
income under $53,000 file their taxes, claim 
their earned income tax credit, and quickly 
receive their full tax refund. Free tax filing 
can save families hundreds of dollars on the 
fees charged by commercial preparers.  

Our tax service features free e-filing and 
refund direct deposit to help filers receive 
refunds quickly (generally within 8 -14 
days).  If you don’t have a bank account, we 
can help you save check cashing fees and 
receive your deposit faster by opening 
a bank account or free pre-paid debit card.  

Individuals can schedule a tax preparation 
appointment by calling 211 and requesting 
Catholic Charities, Diocese of Camden as 
their filing site, or by visiting 
www.CamdenAssetNetwork.com. 

Clinic Hours** 

Feb. 7 through April 11 
Saturdays, 10 am—2 pm 
Weeknight TBD 

**By appointment only. 

Locations 

1845 Haddon Ave.          Salem County  
Camden, NJ 08103          location TBD 

Volunteer  

Become a volunteer IRS-certified tax 
preparer. For information on training 
sessions contact program director, Andy 
Zmuda: 
856-342-8779, 
Andy.Zmuda@camdendiocese.org 

#/.4!#4 53 

For more information about  
The Matched Savings (IDA) program:  
(856) 342-8779 
ida@camdendiocese.org  
 
www.catholiccharitiescamden.org/
assetdevelopment 

Catholic Charitiesõ Matched Savings Program 

Visit our website for more information and to subscribe! www.CatholicCharitiesCamden.org/YearOfTheFamily 

mailto:Andy.Zmuda@camdendiocese.org
mailto:ida@camdendiocese.org
http://www.catholiccharitiescamden.org/assetdevelopment/
http://www.catholiccharitiescamden.org/assetdevelopment/
http://www.CatholicCharitiesCamden.org/YearOfTheFamily


Visit our website for more information and to subscribe! www.CatholicCharitiesCamden.org/YearOfTheFamily 

*!.5!29ɂ3#(//,-!'% #(),$2%. ȿ )ÓÓÕÅ ΥΪ Ω 

Social Media Connection 
The US Conference of Catholic Bishop’s National Migration Week is just one of many initiatives we celebrate on our 

social media channels. To stay connected to events like this within the broader Church community, and for updates on 

Catholic Charities’ services and programs, connect with  us on Facebook and Twitter! 

ast January I worked 

with a mother and 

her teenage son who were 

refugees from Iraq. They 

joined her adult sons who 

were already living in the United States. 

Because each adult is processed as an 

individual case, the mother’s two other 

daughters and grandson had to wait another 

one and four months before they could join 

her. I remember how worried she was. 

There is still active conflict in Iraq. This 

grandmother had practically raised her 

grandson; she was so close to him and she 

had to leave him behind. 

When her daughter and grandson finally 

arrived and we met them in the airport, you 

could feel the tangible relief of pressure and 

fear, the absolute elation that they could 

finally be together and be safe. 

The refugee families we serve face all the 

issues that people in poverty face: issues 

with transportation, employment, medical 

treatment, to name a few. But they also face 

language barriers and the recovery from 

whatever trauma they experienced in their 

home country that forced them to flee. 

There’s the constant worry about the safety 

and well-being of family members and 

friends they may have left behind.  

If you were born in the United States, you 

have probably never faced the kinds of 

challenges a refugee family faces. The 

refugee program exists as an American 

humanitarian program because we 

recognize that it’s an interdependent world 

and that we’ve never had to deal with that 

on our home soil. I’m drawn to this work 

because I’ve never had to experience being 

forced to flee my country and make a new 

life in a foreign place, with no promise that 

I’ll ever go back.  

Each year the United States resettles 

approximately 70,000 refugees from around 

the world. The Catholic refugee network 

through the United States Conference of 

Catholic Bishops, of which Catholic Charities 

is an affiliate, takes more refugees than any 

other American refugee program, and we 

take the most challenging cases. We’ll take 

the medical cases, we’ll take the single 

moms, and we’ve made a point as a network 

to take the people that could not survive in 

their home countries.  

As Catholics, we do this because it lives out 

our Gospel call to “welcome the 

stranger” (Matt. 25). During the first week of 

January, the Catholic Bishops annually host 

National Migration Week, a time to 

remember and pray for immigrants. This 

year’s theme was “We are One 

Family Under God.” The theme 

reminds us that Jesus, too, and his 

parents were once strangers in a 

foreign land. 

We do this work because we recognize that 

all of us are trying to live our lives to the 

fullest extent possible. We’re trying to be 

family members and workers and 

community members all at the same time. 

That’s the opportunity the refugees we 

serve wouldn’t have had in Myanmar or 

Afghanistan, Pakistan or Iraq. 

It’s beautiful to see someone who comes to 

the United States for the first time facing 

incredible challenges, and within a short 

time-under a year-to watch them thrive, 

even if they’re still mourning the fact that 

they had to leave their home, their country. 

It’s amazing to see the transformation. 

This month join me in praying for the 

refugee and immigrant families in our 

communities, and for their continued 

resilience and strength.  

Welcoming the Stranger 

4ÈÅ ÅØÐÅÒÉÅÎÃÅ ÏÆ ÓÅÒÖÉÎÇ ÒÅÆÕÇÅÅ ÆÁÍÉÌÉÅÓ 

By +ÁÉÔÌÙÎ -ÕÌÌÅÒ 
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http://www.CatholicCharitiesCamden.org/YearOfTheFamily
https://twitter.com/CCharitiesSJ
https://www.facebook.com/CatholicCharitiesDioceseofCamden
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About Catholic Charities and Year of the Family  
As a way of participating in the Diocesan-wide year of the family leading up to the September visit 
of Pope Francis in Philadelphia for the World Meeting of Families, Catholic Charities has developed 
a year’s worth of themes and resources. The monthly themes follow the human life cycle, 
beginning in September 2014 with prenatal issues and ending in September 2015 (the month of 
the Philadelphia gathering) with end of life issues. 

Each monthly theme is an opportunity for Catholic Charities to highlight the resources the agency offers to people connected to 
each of these populations and to provide additional information and links to external help. These resources will be showcased in 
the form of a monthly newsletter about each theme.  
 
Additionally, experts from Catholic Charities in these 
areas are available to give presentations at parishes 
within the Diocese of Camden. See our website for a 
listing of topics and contact Sylvia Loumeau 
(Sylvia.Loumeau@camdendiocese.org) to schedule a 
speaker for your event. 
 
The initiative demonstrates Catholic Charities’ 
commitment to provide for the people of the six 
southern New Jersey counties it serves at every stage 
of life, regardless of religious affiliation. With a staff of 
over 90 employees, Catholic Charities serves more 
than 40,000 individuals and families at 12 sites in 
Atlantic, Camden, Cape May, Cumberland, Gloucester 
and Salem counties. We provide high quality services 
to the poor and needy on a non-discriminatory, non-
sectarian basis.  

Parenting Tips for the Early School Years 
/ƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ǇŀƎŜ мΦ 

Rather than laying out expectations, 
provide your child with lots of routine. 
Routine is the most important thing for 
this age group. The more routine parents 
are able to provide, the more the child will 
thrive. 

Provide Opportunities for Play  

At this critical stage of a child’s brain 
development, children need to be taken 
away from the screens that surround them 
and given opportunities for creative play, 
like working with blocks or drawing. 

Children are drawn to socialize with other 
children at this age. It’s important for them 
to play creatively with others, and also to 
be given opportunities to work with other 
children without immediate parental 
intervention so they can learn to work out 
their difficulties on their own.  

Spend Time With Your Child 

Try to spend ten minutes a day one-on-one 
with your child.  

In counseling sessions, the number one 
thing that children tell me frustrates them 
is that a parent is always on the phone. 
Kids know that time is the most valuable 
thing we have. Giving them your time 
shows them how much you love them. 
Enjoy these years of growth and discovery 
with your child!  

 

aƛŎƪŜȅ {ǘŜƛƴƛǘȊ ƛǎ ŀ ƭƛŎŜƴǎŜŘ ŎƭƛƴƛŎŀƭ ǎƻŎƛŀƭ 
ǿƻǊƪŜǊ ǿƛǘƘ /ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎ /ƘŀǊƛǝŜǎΩ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ-
ōŀǎŜŘ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ 
ŎƻǳƴǎŜƭǎ ŀǘ-Ǌƛǎƪ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ ŜƭŜƳŜƴǘŀǊȅ 
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School-Based Family Counseling 

Provides services in Catholic elementary 
schools in the Diocese of Camden. For 
more information contact 
Sylvia.Loumeau@camdendiocese.org. 

Behavioral Health Services 

Available services include individual 
counseling, couple counseling, family 
counseling, and group counseling. To 
request services call 866-682-2166. 

Unplanned Pregnancy and 
Adoptions 

We offer counseling services to women 
facing unplanned pregnancy, as well as 
couples considering adoption, adoptive 
parents, and adopted children. For more 
information call 856-342-4162 or toll-free 
at 1-800-CARE-002  

Visit www.CatholicCharitiesCamden.org 
for more information about all our 
programs and services. 

http://www.CatholicCharitiesCamden.org/YearOfTheFamily
http://www.catholiccharitiescamden.org/catholic-charities-experts/
mailto:Sylvia.Loumeau@camdendiocese.org
http://www.catholiccharitiescamden.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/10/world-mtg-of-families-logo.jpg
mailto:Sylvia.Loumeau@camdendiocese.org

